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April 17, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Please find enclosed the report Recommendations for JJOMP Proviso Funds, Addendum A Executive Recommendations for JJOMP Proviso Funds, and a motion.  If approved, the motion would allow $200,000 to be spent on three important strategies directed toward reducing juvenile crime and the cost of the juvenile justice system.  In the 2002 adopted budget, the Council indicated through provisos that it set aside $450,000 for “new county investments in services to reduce youth involvement in the juvenile justice system.”  Given our current financial crisis, I believe spending $200,000 of these funds on these one-time investments represents the most prudent course.

Over the past three years, King County has been fortunate to see substantial decreases in juvenile offender filings and the use of secure detention.  In part, it appears that efforts such as the Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan (JJOMP) have played a role in these reductions and associated cost savings.  If the County did not find itself in a precarious financial condition, the concept of reinvesting these savings would hold much appeal.  However, the decline in the economy and the caps of growth of key revenue streams mean that the County’s revenues fall far short of expenditure needs.  With the failure of the State Legislature to provide some relief to the County, CX-dependent agencies will be taking reductions of at least $50 million in the coming year followed by substantial reductions in future years.

In light of this financial crisis, we cannot afford to further jeopardize existing core services by adding or expanding programs.  As noted in the enclosed addendum, I support spending $200,000 of the proviso funds on one-time investments that emphasize reducing the detention population or provide bridge funding for promising programs until they secure outside revenue sources.  Because we face the most difficult budget challenge in recent history, we cannot commit to new 2003 obligations at this time.  My office will work closely with the priorities of the affected agencies to fund – to the greatest extent possible – those programs that maintain public safety.

If you have any questions regarding this motion please contact Steve Call, Budget Director, at 296-3434.  Please refer your questions regarding the report to Judge Laura Inveen, Presiding Judge, Superior Court Juvenile Division, at (206) 296-9268.

Thank you in advance for your anticipated support of this motion.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Budget


Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan Oversight Committee


The Honorable Laura Inveen, Presiding Judge, Superior Court Juvenile Divison

